Poinciana Park Civic Association

General Meeting Minutes

May 9, 2005

President Karl Gloeckner opened the meeting at 7:05 pm and welcomed Captain Carter and Detective Winfrey from the Fort Lauderdale Police Department.

Captain Carter addressed our quality of life issues and provided the following statistics for our area:

From March 2005 to April 2005, overall, part one crimes are down 29%, business burglaries are down 80% and larcenies are down 54%.

From March 2004 to March 2005, part one crimes are down 3%, residential burglaries are down 75%, and business burglaries are down 29%.    

 
From March 2001 to March 2005, part one crimes are down 6%, residential burglaries are down 89% and business burglaries are down 29%.

On April 15, Detective Winfrey reported 8 arrests:  7 for prostitution, 1 for a warrant and 2 had additional charges for possession of cocaine.

 
From April 18-22, the Vice Unit (Detective Maney) reported 15 arrests:  4 for prostitution, 5 for possession of cocaine, and 6 for prostitution during a reverse sting operation. 

 
On May 6, Officer Gary Martin “red tagged” twenty-three (23) vehicles and towed two cars.  He also identified fifty-two (52) code violations that will be followed-up by Code. 

 
On May 9, Officer Jaggers on bicycle patrol made one arrest of a suspicious person, towed one car, issued five traffic citations and interviewed three possible prostitutes.

Over the past 3 months, Vice/Raiders ran 4 reverse decoy operations, arrested 25 “Johns” and 32 prostitutes of which 3 were upgraded to felonies (one got 9 months) and 8 were also charged with possession of cocaine.

During the month of March, they continued proactive patrols (marked cars/uniform officers) along with the TAC Unit (plain clothes officers).  Although they currently have an action plan in our area, they experienced 2 more vehicle burglaries and 1 more vehicle theft in March 2005 compared to March 2004.  They are continuing their efforts in Poinciana Park and have now implemented bike patrols.  They anticipate continuing the use of bicycles combined with the Code Enforcement and the Vice/Narcotic Units.  Captain Carter and Detective Winfrey provided detailed information on the differences between State Statute, Case Law, City Ordinances, levels of charges, penalties, and the current processes of booking, holding and sentencing. We greatly appreciate their time and attention to our concerns and they appreciate our feedback.

Kelly Manning from Broward House spoke of their current DRC application to internally renovate their assisted-living facility.  They moved their remaining administrative offices from housing and have applied to furnish an additional 7 beds to bring their current 68 beds up to their maximum capacity of 75 beds.  Motion to send a letter of approval on their plans was made by Susan Gloeckner with a second by Gene Dinah and Terry Becker; passed unopposed.

Susan submitted the Treasurer’s Report for review.  Motion of approval was made by Judy Nelson with a second by Gene; passed unopposed.

Susan submitted the Secretary’s Report for review.  Motion of approval was made by Gene with a second by Mary Fertig and Judy; passed unopposed.

Old business items of the website and BBQ were tabled further discussion at the next meeting.

New business items of a yard sale and membership raffle ideas were discussed and tabled for the next meeting.  Susan gave a “mail call” update of current events for membership information.  It was noted that Terry had donated the supplies for the “Adopt-A-Median” signs; he and Ray adopted two medians on SE 20 Street and SE 4 Avenue.

Motion to adjourn by Susan with a second by Chris Fertig at 8:30 pm.

